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Coaches Update 

Motueka Tennis Club have welcomed Rita Pazcian as their new head coach. We wish Rita and the 
club the best in this new partnership.  

A coaches meeting will be scheduled next month, to discuss next season ’s event and a general 
catch with everyone. 

 

Winter Match Play 

We have 4 events so far starting from Sunday 26th May. Adult players are encouraged to enter this 
event as well. 

 

Senior interclub survey and feedback 
Our annual NBS senior interclub survey has been sent out and we have also requested immediate 
feedback to club captains, once this information has been collated and reviewed, we will arrange 
a club captains meeting to discuss ways to improve the competition. 
 

NBS Senior Interclub Prize Giving 
NBS Senior interclub prize giving will be held on Thursday at the suburb’s clubrooms in Saxton Field. Thanks 
NBS for the awesome prizes and their support. 

 

Cameron Cup 
We couldn’t get much traction for the Camron Cup this year. Only the mixed event went ahead. 
Tahunanui Vs Nelson Lawns played the finals with very close matches, Lawns taking the cup on a 
sets countback. Well done to everyone who participated this year and congratulations to the 

winners!  

 

Tennis in Schools 
We are still awaiting for a response from OneFortyOne for our funding application. An update on 

this application has been requested. 
A new application has been lodged for a private sponsorship with Summit Rentals to part sponsor 
tennis in schools in term 3. We will have a meeting with their management sometime next week. 
 
 


